




STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 3, 2020      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 1017 Margaret Street (TC2020-0038) 

 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 

 

On August 26, 2020, while doing a site inspection in the area it was noticed that work 
was being done very close to a protected Royal Poinciana tree located next to a carport 

adjacent to the right of way. Closer inspection documented that roots were being cut 

within 5 ft of the base of the Royal Poinciana tree. 

 

 

Photo showing tree and 

carport/paver work area. 



 
 

 Close up photo of root zone impact area, view 1. 



 
 
 

 
 
The contractor was asked to immediately stop work around the tree roots.  The property 

owner immediately called John Cole-Shade Tree Inc to meet with the urban forester and 

correct the situation. Subsequently, a meeting was held to discuss the tree roots and the 
placement of pavers in the area.  A plan was created, and a corrective root prune permit 

was issued.  It is anticipated that the tree’s health will not decline due to the work. 

 
Recommend:  Issue a fine against the contractor.  This is the first documented tree 

offense by Keys Top Construction. 

 

 

 
 

Close up photo of root zone impact area, view 1. 

 



 
 

 

Two updated 

photos 

showing the 

area. 
















